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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club

held on
Date     Wednesday 20th February 2019 at 7.30.pm.
Venue:  Little Orchard, High Street Butleigh
       Present 


Ann Gates
 AG          `
Ladies Captain 





Joan Stone
 JS

Vice Captain


Melanie Brewin 
 MB

Past Captain



Judith Rowsell
 JR

Competition Secretary

Sue Harrop                 SH

Handicap Secretary



Kirsty Waterton
 KW
Committee Member/Eclectic


Helen Lane
 HL

Treasurer

Kath James                 KJ

New Members Delegate

1. Apologies for absence
Caroline Wolfe and Linda Johnson.      
2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting. 
Approval of the minutes held on 16th November were accepted as an accurate record
Proposed by JS    Seconded by SH            Signed by AG
3. A -  Matters arising from the Ladies Committee Meeting  
There were no matters outstanding from the last committee meeting.
AG advised the committee that she had received a letter of resignation from the committee from Greta Hillier. AG proposed that Helen Lane be co-opted into the role of treasurer and the committee agreed unanimously.

 B - Report from the Main Committee Meeting 21st November 2018
 AOB matters from the meeting on 31/10/18 were updated as follows
•
Post the meeting PD and MB looked at the starters hut and decided that memorial plaques can be glued to the existing structure without the need for additional boards. DG raised the possibility of plaques on a designated tree, in a more private place.

Action: Main Committee decided the starters hut was the most appropriate place.

•
PD provided an image of a suitable brass plaque, this was agreed to be acceptable. Engraved plaque to be obtained

Action: PD Ongoing

•
The committee agreed that all scores had to be entered into the computer, and then posted into the relevant score card box. Failure to do so will incur a disqualification.

CW to produce a note for the Notice Board advising all golfers of this rule.

Action: CW – notice reviewed and placed on noticeboard. 

•
MB advised the committee that Les Will no longer had the time to act as the club press officer. The committee was hopeful that the Ladies section could find a replacement. Two names were suggested - MB to investigate. AG updated a possibility of an interested party. 

Action: MB advised that one of the two names from the ladies’ section would take over this function if the interested party does not confirm. 

•
The introduction of higher handicaps and the impact on competitions was raised by AE. AE informed the committee of the defining handicap limits in competitions as per England Golf. Clubs have three clear options. JSB asked each section to review their competitions. CW and AF stated this would not be necessary and apart from a couple of competitions they would be operating under option 1. MB advised the committee of the competitions they had already been reviewing, this is still work in progress and consideration is being made not only to the higher handicaps but also the lower. AG advised the committee the ladies’ section is not big enough to divide into divisions for competitions (not including medals and stablefords) as per option 3. JSB asked the competition secretaries to get together to review the mixed competitions. To be actioned for the November meeting.

CW confirmed the sections were managing the mixed competitions. AG updated AE with the ladies revised competitions

Action: Closed- next review due Autumn 2019

•
AF produced a suggested version of the scorecard and asked it to be reviewed for the next meeting. AE and CW suggested putting on hold for the time being and awaiting the 2020 rulings.

Action: Closed until 2020

•
CA emphasised the problems incurred regarding the touch screen computer. Alan Frith has had to enter 60 entries manually as the computer would not work. It needs to be ascertained whether it is a software or internet issue. PD to contact club systems for advice.

Action PD has sought advise and believes it could be due to low internet connection speeds, suggested look to upgrade internet service speed. AE advised that the screen can be rebooted from the lobby without intervention from the proshop. AE to arrange a training session for competition and handicap secretaries. 

•
AF asked if it would be possible to make room in the hall near the computer to put a shelf, which AF would be happy to supply, for the seniors’ files. This was discussed, and it applies to all the files.

Action: PD to cost a free standing shelf to store all section files.

•
Gunnar has been chasing a plaque for the flag by the putting green. AE is on the case.

Action: Closed AE has ordered.

•
AE expressed his concerns over data protection. Where the management have permission to use individual’s information other controlling factors need to be reviewed.

Action JSB- see update in AOB 21/11/18 main committee meeting. 

Matters arising 21/11/18 agenda &AOB. 

•
PD advised some ladies competition info was not available to him so had not been added to the honours board during the recent updating. Action: MB to provide missing info.

•
The invoice from Trophies of Radstock for £260.60 for engraving men’s, ladies’ and juniors’ trophies was passed to DG for direct payment. The committee noted that a similar amount was charged by Touch of Glass for engraving of the seniors’ trophies. 

•
DG proposed that no money be passed to individual sections from the members levy received November 2018 as all sections currently have enough funds in their accounts. See appendix 1 attached.

•
The seniors’ section have already held their AGM and Mike Stayner has taken office as seniors’ captain. 

•
GO is standing down from diary preparation for 2019 but has agreed to provide a handover. An unidentified person has offered to take over, but the committee feel this person should be identified and suitability for the post assessed. The post could be advertised as others may come forward.

•
Supplementary cards may be played during the winter provided the course length is not reduced by more than 300yds due to use of temporary tees and/ or greens and not a category 1 player. Category 1 players are not allowed to play supplementary rounds between 31st September and 31st December by England Golf. A notice is required to advise players to check the course length on a daily basis with the proshop prior to play during the winter. 

•
The seniors section queried again if a player can be disqualified from a competition for not entering their score card onto the computer. CW clarified that a local rule can be introduced to disqualify a player from the competition in these circumstances but their score must still be verified for handicap purposes. This will only apply if the touch screen is operational, if the touch screen is not working all players must write TOUCH SCREEN NOT WORKING on their card and post into the relevant box and report the screen failure to the club for resetting.

•
Data Protection issues. JSB has done some research regarding current practices at other clubs. AE requested that we destroy any databases of email addresses that we currently have. Any general emails for distribution to a section may be forwarded to the proshop who will send it out on your behalf. Going forward a letter will be sent out requesting individuals permission to pass their email address to the section captain. MB forwarded an email re the AGM to the proshop for circulation this way. The proshop acted promptly, however their system is size limited and the attachment of DRAFT AGM 2017 minutes could not be included. The draft minutes were uploaded to the website and direction to them included within the email.

•
CW reported on the WHS ( World Handicapping System) changes due to be implemented from 2020. The system will look at the best 8 scores from a players last 20 scores entered when assessing your handicap. Initially on introduction players could receive a significant handicap change up or down for the 2020 season. The WHS will remove the 0.1 automatic handicap increase for scores outside the buffer zone. The system will automatically update all handicaps daily at midnight and players should check their handicaps daily before playing as there is likely to be more handicap movement than under the current system.

•
AE is to organise a 2019 new rules event for all members, possibly a Saturday afternoon in January. The ladies’ section is free to organise a separate event if desired, AE stated if handicaps were also to be included, with a guest speaker from county, it should be open to all members. 

•
A query email was received from Steve Chinnock as to the ownership and revenue distribution of the signs on each tee on the course.. AE responded that Sterling Golf Signs who provided and handled the initial advertising have gone into liquidation and that the signs form part of the business and are not relevant to the members. 

•
Mixed Charity Bowmaker 2019 is currently scheduled for Saturday 22nd June however an Avalon A league match and a 3 Counties match both at home, and a mens stableford have also been scheduled for that day. CW suggested that the charity bowmaker be moved to Saturday 8th June, however this date already has 3 home matches scheduled. CW stated the difficulties in arranging matches to avoid clashes with other diarised competitions at home. The committee took into consideration the falling numbers participating in the charity bowmaker, the only event organised directly for the benefit of the charity and decided that PD will write to the team captains for the matches scheduled on 22nd June and request they change them.

•
It was suggested that the new putting rules re the pin being left in are adopted now for social golf. It was decided due to winter knockout matches being played under current rules not to implement the change until January 1st 2019 when it comes into effect.

•
The club captains photo boards in the clubhouse were raised as they are nearly full. It was suggested to source new mounts and replace with smaller photos. It was noted that there is one spare board in storage which will accommodate 12 years of photos at the current size. To be discussed further at next meeting. 

•
An email from Graham Poynton was read out querying the use of standard size holes on the temporary greens and requesting reinstating the larger bucket holes. PD to respond that the holes were changed 2 years ago to accommodate teams playing winter matches in the Daily Mail Competition. Competition requirements are no bucket holes and a maximum of 6 temporary greens in use. 

•
An email from Paul Russell was read out querying the proposed 2019 out of bounds rules and implementation by a local rule. The committee decided to carefully review the proposed rules and possible implications before a local rule is introduced. 

APPENDIX 1 MB 27/11/18

Summary of recent income to general section Wheathill Golf Club.




2016

2017

2018

2019

Levy Income

2498

2304

2190

2112

Diary Income

 nil

  677

  513

 tbc 

NB levy income is forwarded to the general section by the proprietor post membership renewal in September each year to fund the general running of the club for the coming season. 

B - Report from the Main Committee Meeting 23rd January 2019
· Pete Dunford reported that the honours board has now been completed.

· He also said that Bob Symonds had died.

· The SGU have advised that the  Somerset Course Rating Team will evaluate the course for the slope system on 28th May. A letter has been received complaining that a team was allowed to enter the New Year Texas Scramble at the last minute. It was agreed that once a competition team draw had been posted, no new teams would be allowed to enter. Another letter suggested that all greens carry a notice regarding pitch mark repairs and all tees have a receptacle for broken tees. He also suggested diverting the River Cary to give island greens on the 13th and 14th holes. These were rejected.

· The junior section reported that a new league format will see up to 60 juniors from 12 clubs in the county playing at 4 venues this year, Wheathill being one of them. Assistance on the day will be appreciated.

· I have been given a plaque for Jackie Lee, which is to be placed in the trolley park/ smokers area.

· There are ongoing problems with the internet connection. The cost of superfast broadband is to be investigated and a training session on how to reset the internet connection/computer. 

· Pete Dunford was looking for a kitchen unit carcass to go in the foyer to hold files.

· Andrew Mc Dougall has volunteered to take on the diary preparation. 

· Supplementary card will still be allowed through the winter, dependant on course conditions. The proshop will decide on a daily basis. The Seniors wanted this abandoned.

· The matter of emails was ongoing. One solution is for all members to have a unique Wheathill email address.

· It is proposed that a rules forum will be held in January concerning the new rules system.

· Chris Whyntie is still trying to alter an Avalon A match to avoid a clash with the Mixed Charity Bowmaker.

· The Memorial book needs to be updated.I have found someone to write in it and am collecting a list of names to be added

· I complained about the state of the ladies tees with both red and yellow tees on our teeing area. I will be speaking to Andrew on the subject. Also the state of the changing room.

· The new out of bounds rule will apply to only par 4 and 5 holes. Stroke and Distance is applied to par 3`s. A notice will be posted on the notice board and the starters hut. ( a change in the OOB rule will now not be brought in after a change of heart from the golf union)

· An email had been received suggesting that the seniors age started at 60. This was emphatically rejected by the seniors section on a number of grounds. The SGU quoted that the age limit in force for all national and County events is 55 and there is no prospect of it being changed
4.  Lady Captain’s Report
Well so far so good. My year started really well with a really enjoyable Chicken Run. The golf was excellent with Jan Street the overall winner in her first competitive game since her injury. The golf was followed by a delicious carvery. Unfortunately we were not so lucky with the Christmas roll up. The golf was replaced by a putting competition in the clubhouse, thanks to my husband making a target up at short notice. It was still enjoyable however and the stew went down well afterwards.

I am looking forward to the captains verses vice captain`s match in the middle of March and our get together at  the beginning of April. Also our Skittles evening looks like it will be well supported at the beginning of March.

Joan, Judith and I have been working hard to finalise our competitions for next year. I think we are still struggling with the Seniors about the bag of beans, and need to sort out the medal format tonight.

Joan and I met with Vicky at the weekend to look at menus for our matches. The match fees for this year will be the same as last year at £8.50

I have been delighted with the response to our away weekend. There are 34 ladies due to come to Meon Valley with me. The deposit has been paid and I have managed to get a reduction in the cost for those of us who are staying 2 nights.

I am hoping the rest of my year is as enjoyable as the first 2 months.
5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
Nothing to report
6. Treasurer’s Report

	
	MEETING-FEBRUARY 2019
	2018
	2017

	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit

	17.11.18
	Lady Capt's Day
	24
	96.00
	69.90
	26.10
	33
	99

	02.12.18
	Chicken Run
	29
	0.00
	0
	0
	31
	26.13

	06.12.18
	Senior Ladies Christmas Comp.
	25
	75.00
	67
	8
	18
	8.00

	 
	TOTALS
	78
	171.00
	136.90
	34.10
	82
	133.13

	
	MONEY AT BANK  : 20.02.19
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Current A/C inc. 2018 Charity Money
	£2,546.59
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Current A/C Available Money
	£995.51
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Reserve A/C
	£590.22
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Charity A/C- 2019 - Canine Partners
	£83.80
	
	
	
	
	


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


7. Competition Secretary’s Report 
JR reported that the competition entry notices for the All Fools Greensomes and The Celee trophy have gone up in the locker room.
KW has started her training alongside JR to take over the running of the eclectic. HL agreed to forward to KW and JR a list of ladies who have paid their eclectic entry fee at the beginning of each eclectic period.

8. Handicap Secretary’s Report
1. Annual Review

The annual review of handicaps took place at the end of the year. The following ladies had changes made to their handicaps. All were informed and a list posted in the locker room.

 Plus 2 shots

Liz Mettam 29.2 to 31.2
 Plus 1 shot

Gill Parram 18.7 to 19.7

Minus 1 shot

Heather Bush 26.4 to 25.4

Louise Gillies 34.1 to 33.1

Sue Harrop 17.8 to 16.8

Sue Moon 29.0 to 28.0

Judith Rowsell 18.1 to 17.1

Anne Scott 25.9 to 24.9

Jennie Starkey 26.8 to 25.8

Deborah Thornton 24.8 to 23.8

Gaye Volk 27.1 to 26.1

Minus 2 shots

Fiona Cruse  39.9 to 37.9

Karen Forward 41.6 to 39.6

2.    England Golf medal

The paperwork for this did not arrive until the beginning of February. This medal  used to be presented at the presentation evening. Now however, the club winner of the England golf medal (best 4 nett medal scores), is not given a memento unless they take part in the regional final. We may want to consider giving something to the winner of this award at presentation evening.

3.  Heather Bush has submitted a doctor's letter re the use of a buggy in competitions.       

9. County Delegate’s Report 
I attended the SLCGA meeting at Wedmore on 14th January. 

Details of county competitions are now available on the website. We are encouraged to enter via the website although it is possible to download a form.

The county junior girls are short of funds to the tune of £2000. Clubs are asked to help, if possible, with fund raising activities. As yet there is still a vacancy for a county junior organiser.

The South West delegate reminded us that as well as the county past captains association there is also an England Golf past captains association which caters for both men and lady past captains. 

The South West bowmaker will be held at Wedmore on the 20th September. It is hoped that there will be a strong entry from Somerset ladies.

The County Handicap advisor reminded us all to keep checking the rule book whilst we familiarise ourselves with the new rules.

Every club should have a safeguarding policy. Details are available on the website.

There is still no one willing to take on the job of assistant competition secretary. If anyone is interested, they are asked to contact the committee.

Several clubs announced that they have been refurbished over the winter. These include Burnham and Berrow, Minehead and Mendip Spring. Worlebury have a new pro.

We are reminded that match week is at Woodbury Park this year and supporters are encouraged.
10. New Members Report
We have no new members this month.  
11. Juniors 
There is a quiz evening organised for Friday 29th March, in the clubhouse, to raise funds for the junior section.
12. Starters for Mens and Ladies Competitions 
There are no mens competitions in the coming month. 
It was suggested that ask for a starter for the Captains v Vice Captains challenge.

13. Correspondence 
AG has received a second letter from Westbury Golf Club requesting a friendly fixture. AG responded to them that we are struggling to field teams for our current friendlies so could not accommodate them at this time. 

We have received information from The Golf Foundation regarding their Brooch Appeal and from England Golf Trust regarding their Individual Stableford Club Competition, a qualifier for the England Golf Trust National Pairs Final. The committee felt that our calendar is too full to enter these additional events. 
14. AOB
· Team Shirts – samples of the 3 colours under consideration were available. The vote was 6 in favour of fuchsia and 4 for aqua. CW and LJ having submitted their votes to AG in advance of the meeting.
· Bag of Beans competition- AG is still pursuing changes to this competition, most of the suggestions so far having been rejected by the seniors’ section – ongoing.
Tuppy Trophy- AG has approached Rachel Farthing who agreed for this competition to be restricted to silver players, the bronze players having their own winter knock-out, the Shire Trophy.
Charity Bowmaker- AG has spoken to Jane Beauford and the competition will return to any combination of 3 players, ie mixed, all female or all male.
· Pro-Captains Challenge- AG sought clarification from Marion Ramsay as to who the trophy is presented to should the Pro and Captain remain undefeated. The trophy is presented to the Pro and Captain not the challenging pair with the best losing score.

· Cushions in changing room- it was agreed that the cushions need to be cleaned as they are showing soiling. AG has investigated suitable cleaning methods due to the fire retardant treatment on the material. Dry cleaning at £9 per cushion was agreed upon. AG requested assistance to remove and replace the covers. Action AG.
· The monthly rota and job duties for Lavender Cottage and the locker room were run through. There is a list of items required in the drawers with supplies under the sinks in the locker room. Any items purchased can be reimbursed by HL on production of receipts.
· MB reported her discussion with Mark Singleton on Tuesday morning roll-up. As it is not a competition there is no buffer zone before or after our allocated tee times. Mark suggested that if we are not filling all the allocated tee times, we leave the 10.00am slot free and the first group goes off at 10.08. It is the responsibility of all players, including ladies and seniors, to allow faster groups to play through. Matter closed. 

· Anne Scott has agreed to shadow SH in the duties of handicap secretary.

· Helen clarified with JS and AG the routing for competition finance paperwork (other than Qualifying Medals & Stablefords)  to herself and the pro-shop:

1) Ann Gates to inform Judith Rowsell of prize money and recipients.

2) Judith to create finance sheet and forward electronically to Pro Shop and Helen Lane.

· Medal competitions. The committee were asked at the November AGM to review the medal division structure. LJ put forward a proposal as to how medals could be split into 2 divisions.  On behalf of the committee AG thanked LJ for her time and effort in drafting an alternative medal proposal. The data on entry numbers, takings and winners in 2018 was reviewed, it being noted that there were more medals won by silver players than bronze players. Several ideas were discussed at considerable length including raising the entry fee to cover the purchase of medal mementoes. The committee believe that overall entrants prefer to receive a medal memento rather than prize money. The following proposal for medals in 2019 was voted on and approved unanimously. A further review will be held at the end of the year.

1-4 entrants 

no memento will be awarded 






winner will receive prize money based on number of entrants, capped at £10

5+ entrants

memento will be awarded to winner, £7 to 2nd and £4 to 3rd place

A new gross medal trophy and a memento will be awarded at the end of the season based on a points system.

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 21.25
Date of next meeting:  Wednesday 20th  March 2019  6.30pm
Location: Cross Keys Inn, Lydford
Signed as correct …………………………….. Date …………
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